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Council Meeting report 

1/26/2020 

 
Attendees: Gary Fleisher, Sammi Vanderstok, David Mahardy, Pastors Mike and Adonia Hentrich, 
Justino and Joelle Alves, Peggy Yujiri, Cynthia Hiromitsu and Margo Nye. 
 
Opening Prayer: Joelle 
 
HDH: Cynthia 
 
Pastors report: Cranes Club – Met many families who are thinking to move to Colorado. Five Colorado 
members went. 
 
Blessing coming up February 6 th in the evening. Ella Heppell's sister will participate and family is 
coming. Help is needed. 
 
A lot of stuff going on. Great Holy day celebration today. GPA members will join in. 
 
David Mahardy has been doing a lot in the community; finished 3 tables just this month. 
 
Renovation papers will be submitted soon; will follow up to see if we have been approved for proposed 
funding. 
 
Financials: 

 
Looking at the Church building updates. In 2019, $9,366 was spent. Budget has been increased to 
$30,150 because of the 21k donation allowing us to renovate the chapel. 
 
Financial team proposes a 5% increase in pastor pay and pay for bookkeeper. 
 
Council approved the full 2020 budget. 
 
Question came up: Canceling church due to bad weather? 
 
Someone in the community proposed that it should be members individual responsibility to know whether 
it is safe to make it to church. Pros and cons were discussed. 
 
Next open meeting with the community: 

 
Feb 23, 2020 after lunch. 
 
Next council meeting: Feb 23, 2020 


